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 Important Dates  
 

February 28 

Middendorf’s  

Restaurant  Run 
 

February 28 

EE Reynolds Rallye 
 

March 19 - 20th Annual 

British Car Day Reception 
 

March 20 - 20th Annual 

British Car Day!  
It’s not too late to sign up for car show committees.! 

  

 

BMCNO 2010  

British Car Day T Shirts  

will be available for sale at the  

General Meeting 

Tuesday, February 23 

7:00 p.m 

  

Brit ish Motoring  Club -   New Orleans  

Morris Gazette 

It’s not easy. Just when you think things are moving along, along comes 

the monkey wrench. Due to scheduling problems with Middendorfs, we are 

forced to make a last minute change to plans for February 28. We will go to 

Middendorfs first for 11:00 AM, followed by the Rallye. 

Plans for the British Car Day are progressing nicely. We still need some 

volunteers for the day of the show. One hour will do, you’ll be there anyway 

I’m sure.  

Get your entries in soon. Early entries help planning and arranging classes 

on the field. 

We can also use help at the Goodie Bag preparation. Food is provided.  

And of course our reception on Friday night before the show is always a big 

hit. Come meet and greet our out-of-town guests and enjoy yourself. If you 

can bring something to add to the food tables, so much the better. 

More events are coming, but if you have any suggestions, or wish to chair 

an event, just let any board member know. 

Harold O’Reilly 

Reminder: 

Dinner after Show - 5:30 p.m. - until 

Dutch treat. Sign-up sheet at the 

registration desk on show day. 

Where: 

Landry's Seafood Restaurant      

8000 Lakeshore Dr., New Orleans, 

LA 70124, 504- 283-4733 
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March2010 

Tuesday, February 23 - 7:00 p.m GENERAL MEETING - Only one month till the 2010 British Car Day!! Sign up to help out NOW!  

Most jobs require only a hour or two of your time and it will make the show better and the job easier with more people helping.  

Saturday, February 27 - Lafayette Area Cruise - For more information, contact Dave Hayden at dandmhay-den@cox.net  

Sunday, February 28 - Middendorf’s Restaurant  Run on I-55 in Manchac for 10:45 a.m. Lunch at 11:00 a.m.  Please RSVP 

to Karen Murray if you plan to attend.  Karen.murray@cox.net or 504-236-7509.  Southshore leaves Kenner Visitor's 

Center (I-10 @ Loyola) at 10:00 a.m., Northshore leaves from the Texaco station (I-12 @ Rt. 21) at 10:00 a.m. NOTE NEW 

DEPARTURE TIME! 

Sunday, February 28 - EE Reynolds Rallye - Starts following lunch at Middendorf’s Restaurant.  We leave Middendorf's 

after lunch and start from the original location in Madisonville.  

Tuesday, March 02 - 7:00 p.m. Board/Car Show Committee meeting - Don Marpe’s house. 

Tuesday, March 9 - Baton Rouge Area Gathering - dinner 6:00 p.m., meeting 7:00 p.m. - Cafe Americain, 7521 Jefferson Hwy, 

Baton Rouge 

Thursday, March 11 - 7:00 p.m. - Northshore Area Gathering - Abita Brew Pub  

Saturday, March 13 - 4:00p.m. Car Show Goodie Bag Prep Party - 546 Hickory Ave, Harahan, LA. Come help us stuff the Lag-

naipe Bags and registration packets for the show. Dinner provided for workers.  

Tuesday, March 16- 7:00 p.m. GENERAL MEETING Note change of date!! Meeting is a week early for car show. Sign up sheet for 

show volunteers and  dishes for Friday reception.  

Friday, March 19 - 6:00-9:00 p.m. 20th Annual British Car Day Reception @ Hampton Inn - Elmwood. Please come and help us 

welcome our out-of-town guests! Food and soft drinks provided by BMCNO and it's members. 

Saturday, March 20 - 20th Annual British Car Day! Delgado Community College, New Orleans. Registration 9 am - noon, Judging 

(popular choice) 12:30 - 2:00 p.m., Awards 4:00 p.m. Dinner after Show - 5:30 p.m. – until (Dutch treat. Sign-up sheet at the registra-

tion desk on show day) Landry's Seafood Restaurant, 8000 Lakeshore Dr., New Orleans, LA 70124, 504- 283-4733  

Saturday, March 27 - Lafayette Area Cruise - For more information, contact Dave Hayden at dandmhayden@cox.net  

Sunday, March 28 - Car Day Appreciation Party - More Info Soon 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 

B.O.D. Mtg. 

7:00pm 

3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 

Baton Rouge Area 

Gathering 7:00pm 

 

10 11 

Northshore Area 

Gathering 

7:00 p.m.  

12 13 

Car Show Goodie 

Bag Prep 

4:00pm 

14 

Daylight Savings 

Time Starts  

15 16 

Membership Mtg. 

7:00pm @ The Ital-

ian Pie 

 

17 

St. Patrick's Day  

18 19 

20th Annual N.O. 

British Car Day 

Reception 

 

20 

20th Annual 

N.O. British Car 

Day 

 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

Lafayette Area 

Cruise  

28 

Car Show Appre-

ciation Party  

29 30 31     

mailto:dandmhayden@cox.net
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&hl=en&geocode=&q=Cafe%2BAmericain,%2BBaton%2BRouge,%2BLA&sll=30.453113,-91.059494&sspn=0.159522,0.249939&ie=UTF8&cd=1&z=12
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&hl=en&geocode=&q=The%2BItalian%2BPie,%2BHarahan,%2BLA&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=33.984987,68.994141&ie=UTF8&ll=29.95196,-90.184879&spn=0.036291,0.067377&z=14&iwloc=A
http://bmcno.org/Show09/Carshow.htm
http://bmcno.org/Show09/2009WebEntryForm.pdf
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Club Officers – 2010 

 

 

Membership Info-Club membership is open to anyone who owns or has 

owned, drives or is interested in British motor vehicles. 

Annual Dues:  $24 per year (July 1st to June 30th). 

Dues are prorated for the first year at $2.00 per month. 

Lifetime Membership: $240 

Please pay your dues promptly to avoid missing any issues of the Morris Gazette.  Mail renewal checks  pay-

able to “BMC-NO” to:  Treasurer, PO Box 73213, Metairie,  LA 70033   

Club Regalia - Contact  the Club Treasurer Allen Bradley for information. 

License Plate Frame  $5.00 (2 for $9.00) Windscreen Transfer   $ 1.00   T-shirt    $10.00 

Newsletter Submissions - Electronic article submissions are greatly preferred.  Email to 

ronniep@cox.net, bring to meeting, or mail to P.O. Box 73213,  Metairie, LA 70033  

 

North American MGA Register 504-314-1157 ricefrazer@yahoo.com Frazer Rice 

North American MGB Register  985-893-7610  bayouboo@hughes.net Henry Bourgeois 

Vintage Triumph Register 504-289-6982 haroldor@bellsouth.net Harold O’Reilly 

Webmaster 504-865-7481 webmaster@bmcno.org Stuart McKendrick 

Baton Rouge Area Coordinator 225-926-6946 mlandrick@gmail.com Rick Huber 

Lafayette Area Coordinator 337-937-4929 dandmhayden@cox.net Dave Hayden 

North shore Area Coordinator Cliff Hughes 985-845-8709 hugh8709@bellsouth.net 

Charles Ake 504-957-6046 bmcno2000@yahoo.com 

Rick Huber 225-926-6946 mlandrick@gmail.com 

Bob Post 504-467-2106 bpost4@cox.net 

Bill Weber 985-725-1155 wjweber309@aol.com 

Board of Directors 

Coordinators 

Members at Large 

President:  Harold O’Reilly 504-289-6982  president@bmcno.org 

Vice President Karen Murray 504-236-7509  Karen.murray@cox.net 

Treasurer Don Marpe 504-394-6343 bdmarpe@cox.net 

Secretary Cathy Greensfelder 504-392-9261 cgreensf@cox.net 

Editor Ronnie Palmisano 504-319-8506 ronniep@cox.net 

mailto:wjweber309@aol.com


 

 

Welcome new President Harold O’Reilly. 

Harold discussed past events. 

Christmas Party held again this year at the Bocce 

club with 53 people in attendance.  He also asked if 

any lady participated in “Ladies Weekend”.  Unfor-

tunately with the Saints in the Super bowl no one 

from our region joined Minda in Natchez. 

New activities at meetings 

It was recommended by President Harold O’Reilly 

that at every meeting we have a “FUN” activity.  

January’s activity was a quiz matching 14 English 

terms with American terms.   English terms in-

cluded such words as:  banger, cat eyes, demister, 

amber, and cabriolet to name a few.  Of the 31 

members in attendance 10 had a perfect score.  

Those 10 names were put into a hat for 7 prizes.  

The prizes this month were newspapers of the 

Saints winning the NFC championship.   Members 

that won were:  Jim Lilly, Ann Friloux, Allen Brad-

ley, Cliff Hughes, Bob Post, Stuart McKendrick, 

and Scott Altenloh. 

Upcoming events 

 Baton Rouge event scheduled for January . 

 Middendorf’s on Sunday, February 28th  with 

the E.E. Reynolds Rallye to follow.  See calen-

dar for information. 

 20th Annual Car Show on Saturday, March 20th 

at Delgado Community College. – Harold asked 

for more members to volunteer for committees.  

Car shirts were sold at this meeting.  The cost 

of the shirts are:  S- XL ($12.00), 2 XL ($14.00), 

and 3XL ($15.00).  After purchasing Saints 

shirts you know what a real bargain our shirts 

are.  Don’t forget the Friday night reception  

held at the Hampton for 6:00 p.m.   Everyone is 

encouraged to bring a dish and meet our out of 

town visitors. 

Please enter the car show even if your car is 

not in pristine condition.  Support our club 

with your entries.  

New Projects 

Cliff Hughes passed a copy of his article and picture 

in Sports & Exotic Cars magazine.  The article ap-

peared in the January magazine.   GREAT 

JOB!!!!!!!!!!! 

Scott Altenloh very proudly announced the pur-

chase of a 1957 TR3. 

Harold also proudly announced that he is moving 

into his FINISHED  new home this week.   Unfor-

tunately his poor Spitfire wouldn’t start so he 

changed both fuel filters.  The car still wouldn’t 

start so he took advice and purchased British En-

gine Starter and it ROARED to life.  His recommen-

dation is that everyone carry British Engine 

Starter in you tool box.  He purchased it from 

NAPA. 

Harold has asked that at every meeting a member 

present something about refurbishing British cars.  

Pete Weber gave the first presentation showing 

how he rebuilt his front end suspension.   His pres-

entation was both  PowerPoint  and hands on items 

to show everyone.  What a wonderful presentation 

to start the year.  Everyone was interested, en-

gaged, and interactive with this presentation.  

GREAT JOB PETE!!!!!!!!!! 

Not every presentation has to be so detailed with 

PowerPoint.   The objective of this is to help share 

ideas on restoring these fun cars. 

Keith Vezina talked about buying parts from Brit-

ish Parts Northwest in Portland, Oregon.  He said 

that it is a small company and you can actually talk 

to a real person to get help over the phone.  Pete 

Weber said that was the company he used to pur-

chase his parts of the front end suspension project. 

Don Marpe, Treasure, gave a treasurer’s report. 

50-50 was pulled by Madison Weber and won by 

(Uncle) Pete Weber.  The amount was $21.00 and 

we all suggested that she have a cut. 

The following items were also won: 

 Shirts by Classic Motors – Rodger Nagey and 

Mike Anderson. 

 Hat - Wally Friloux  and Scott Altenloh. 

 Salt & Pepper Shakers – Dan and Keith Vezina. 

 Lennox crystal heart box Jim guest from Seat-

tle. 

On a sad note, Tony Barnhill and his wife from Ala-

bama were in a car accident.  Tony was killed and 

his wife is in serious condition.  Please keep that 

family in your thoughts. 
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Chinese Driving 2010 by Rick Huber 

I couldn't resist writing a little 

something about the driving adven-

tures over here in China. 

Rick 

No MG over here in China, in fact I 

can't even drive at all.  I don't 

know whether it's the foreigner 

protection or full employment laws, 

but they make it very difficult for 

foreigners to drive. The company 

provides a car and a driver for 

transportation from Shanghai to 

the plant about 32  miles south in 

Caojing. It would be nice being 

chauffeured around, except that it's 

mostly white knuckle riding, but at 

a snail's pace - the commute takes 

anywhere from 1 to 2 hours, al-

though it was only 48 minutes 

when I went in at 11 after we 

watched the Saints win the Super 

Bowl.  Hard for you to imagine 

white knuckle riding at a snail's 

pace?  Try multiple lane changes in 

every direction as cars try to 

squeeze each other out of their 

lanes to get a one or two car advan-

tage in the traffic jam, with horns 

blaring everywhere.  I miss the 

open top motoring, but this isn't 

the place where we'd want to drive 

our cars. 

They've come a long way since 

1993 when I visited.  Back then, 

bicycles outnumbered every other 

form of wheeled transporta-

tion.  One slab of blacktop from 

town to town with no markings 

served pedestrians, bicycles, scoot-

ers, motorcycles, wagons, carts, 

cars, busses, and trucks. When a 

truck passed a car that was pass-

ing a cart that was passing a mo-

torcycle, the stack extended way 

across the middle of the road into 

the oncoming traffic, and the bold-

est driver won. I saw plenty of acci-

dents, and I'm glad I survived. 

Now its 2010. They have high rise 

interstate highways everywhere, 

and most of the bicycles, carts, and 

wagons have been replaced by cars 

and buses.  Still plenty of trucks, 

most of which can't keep up with 

highway speeds going up an in-

cline.  There are still some bicycles, 

scooters, and motorcycles, but for 

the most part they stay off of the 

big highways, and the roads 

around town are marked to keep 

them separated.  

There are cars of every variety -

  from tiny Chinese-made econo 

boxes all the way up to Lambor-

ghini's and Ferrari's.  Other than 

the Chinese cars, the most popular 

cars seem to be Volkswagens, Hon-

das, Toyotas, and Buicks.  Yes, 

Buicks.  A couple of reasons.  The 

last Emperor owned one, so the 

Buick name commands a high level 

of honor and respect among the 

Chinese people.  Capitalizing on 

that fact, Buick was the first fac-

tory GM built here, and it happens 

to be here in Shanghai.  So the 

Buick mini van is everywhere, and 

several other models less so. Yes, a 

few Fords and Chevvys 

too.  There is a stiff 30 to 

40 % import duty on im-

ported cars, so there are 

few cars on the road that 

aren't produced here. 

Plenty of Buicks with the 

oldest Big Three factory, 

and now Ford and 

Chevvy have built facto-

ries here in the last few 

years and are starting to 

sell significant numbers. 

I hadn't seen hardly any British 

Cars when I started writing this 

article, but this weekend, we were 

walking around the ritzy French 

Concession area of town, and we 

spotted Aston Martin and Jaguar 

dealerships in the same row of 

buildings, so we took a few pictures 

and had to share them and make 

this an authentic BMCNO arti-

cle.  Didn't ask the prices, but just 

think, it's 30 to 40 % on top of the 

price in US$.  Ouch!! 

Volkswagens outnumber every-

thing else, the Santana is every-

where, as ALL of the Shanghai 

area taxi's are that model.  The 

deal was Volkswagen agreed with 

the Shanghai government to build 

the factory here if they could guar-

antee a certain volume of 

cars.  What the Shanghai govern-

ment did was write a specification 

for taxis that was so detailed, the 

only model that fit the spec was the 

Santana.  Quite clever.  So the fac-

tory was built, and Santanas are 

driving people to and fro all over 

the place. 

So much for this reporter for now, 

I'll add some specific driving habits 

you won't believe next month. 

Looks like Rick’s wife, Mary Lynne is 

shopping for a new Jaguar in China.  
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Engine Oil by Floyd Friloux 

Car club 

m e m -

bers still 

c h a n g e 

t h e i r 

own oil 

m o r e 

than the general public.  Not 

much other than oil and a new 

filter are provided for the cheap-

est service advertised.  For the 

extra things we usually check 

when we do it ourselves, costs 

would reach closer to the $50 

mark. 

In vehicles we drive infre-

quently, it is likely that spend-

ing more for a synthetic oil is 

probably a waste of money and 

even a bad idea if it gives us a 

false sense of security leading to 

us checking the oil less often.  

Stories of unnecessary engine 

damage have reached me. With 

the little we use our "collector" 

cars, we should check our oil 

nearly every time we use them 

(at least monthly). Quick lube 

places often drain oil from en-

gine without first looking at it. 

If you give them a container, 

they will usually catch a small 

sample as the oil is drained. 

Finding a low oil level is bad, a 

level over the recommended op-

erating range can be worse and 

could mean fuel or water getting 

into your lube.  If engine is run 

infrequently and you find more 

oil than expected on the stick, I 

advise that you either put a 

piece of icemaker tubing down 

the dipstick tube and pull up a 

little liquid from bottom of 

crankcase to check for water, or 

loosen the drain plug enough to 

get a teaspoon of liquid to look 

for anything unusual.  

Do this before starting engine!  

Put a drop on a coffee filter or 

soft cardboard  business card to 

look for other problems.  

Find more info online on this 

quick way to check your oil. 

Floyd 

You are invited to enjoy Afternoon Tea at Longue 

Vue House & Gardens, 7 Bamboo Road, New Or-

leans on Sunday, March 28th, 2010, 2–4 pm.  

The Jane Austen themed Tea presented by the 

Daughters of the British Empire has become a 

popular annual event. 

Tea will be served by our members.  You will savor 

a "proper" cup of tea, sandwiches, scones and other 

homemade delicacies. 

Please join us, bring your friends and support the 

DBE cause.   

Proceeds from this event will benefit Mountbatten 

House Retirement Home.   

Tickets are $20, payable on arrival at the Pavilion.  

Since seating is limited you may want to email:  

dbe.springtea@yahoo.com to reserve a table for 

your group.  Parking is available on the grounds. 

We look forward to greeting you! 

TEA with the D.B.E 

I hope everyone's been enjoying 

this wonderful cool weather we've 

been having this Winter. I hope 

we'll have the same great weather 

for this years running of the E. E. Reynold's Rallye 

on Sunday, February 28th.  

After lunch, we will  leave Middendorf's and start 

from the original location in Madison-

ville...actually we will start at Badeaux's drive-in 

diner, 109 Hwy 22 W, Madisonville, LA 70447. 

Badeaux’s is located at the main intersection in 

Madisonville.   

We'll have a driver's meeting at this time prior to 

the Rallye. Once the Rallye is complete, we'll end 

up at a restaurant for more food or desserts and 

discuss the winners and tales of the day.    

The lucky winner will take home the coveted tro-

phy and keep it till the winner of next year's rall-

eye. 

Don't forget to bring your navigator with you for 

Sunday's drive.  Hope to have a big turnout and 

miles of fun! 

E.E. Reynolds Memorial Rallye 
by Rallye Master Robert Rougelot 

http://www.urbanspoon.com/zip/57/70447/New-Orleans-restaurants.html
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With a minimum donation of $50, you or your 

business can sponsor a car class of your 

choice.  

For your sponsorship, you will receive: 

free publicity at the show site 

free publicity at the awards banquet 

free publicity on this web site 

free publicity in the BMCNO newsletter. 

For a minimum donation of $400, you can 

sponsor the Best of Show. Along with above 

benefits, your company name and logo will be 

prominently engraved on the Best of Show 

award. 

For more information, contact the Chairman of the 

Sponsors, Vendors and Donors Committee, Wally 

Friloux, 985-845-8216,  twofrilouxs@bellsouth.net  

 

It’s not too late to be a Sponsor 

It’s that time of year to start planning what “wonderful” dish you are going to share with our guests at the 

Car Show reception on Friday, March 19th. Let’s pull out the recipe books and tantalize our guests with ex-

ceptional New Orleans cooking.  

Another sign up sheet  will be distributed at the March 16th  meeting or you can email me at 

karenmurray@cox.net.  Don’t forget that we need you to 

bring your mouth-watering appetizers, casseroles, main 

dishes, and of course the deserts to the Friday Night Re-

ception!!!!!!!!   

We want our guest to walk away knowing that better food could 

not be bought in local restaurants.   

Dinner after Show - 5:30 p.m. – until (Dutch treat. Sign-up 

sheet at the registration desk on show day) Landry's Sea-

food Restaurant, 8000 Lakeshore Dr., New Orleans, LA 

70124, 504- 283-4733  

Thanks and good eating. 

Karen 

504-236-7509 

 Karen.murray@cox.net 

Chef’s Corner by Karen Murray  

We want to welcome the following recent new 

members. 

Robert Bayham  1972 Triumph TR6 

Jonson Buquet 

Phillip Colwart  1975 Triumph Spitfire 1500 

Thomas Dunn Jr.   1998 Jaguar XJS 

Milton Franklin 

Mike Genova  80 MG B 

William Jackson    1959 Austin Healey BN6 

Jennifer Lee 

Allen Mocklin,  

David and Mrs. Pourciau   

Joel Ross  

David Stiebel  1957 MG A 

Steve Thompson   1974 MG B 

Colin Turner 

Danny Varnado  1976 MG B & 1958 MG A 

Robyn Will  1979 MG B 

Welcome Recent New Members 



 

 

Month Date Event (Please check current newsletters and email announcements for accurate and updated info regarding all events.)  

February 

23rd General membership meeting - 7:00 p.m. Italian Pie, 5650 Jefferson Hwy.  

28th 
Sunday, February 28 - Middendorf’s Restaurant  Run on I-55 in Manchac for 10:45 a.m. Lunch at 11:00 a.m.  Please RSVP to Karen 
Murray if you plan to attend.  Karen.murray@cox.net or 504-236-7509.  Southshore leaves Kenner Visitor's Center (I-10 @ Loyola) at 

10:00 a.m., Northshore leaves from the Texaco station (I-12 @ Rt. 21) at 10:00 a.m. NOTE NEW DEPARTURE TIME! 

28th 
Sunday, February 28 - EE Reynolds Rallye - Starts following lunch at Middendorf’s Restaurant.  We leave Middendorf's after lunch 

and start from the original location in Madisonville. NOTE NEW DEPARTURE TIME! 

27th Lafayette Area Cruise - For more information, contact Dave Hayden at dandmhayden@cox.net 

  

March 

  

2nd 7:00 p.m. Board/Car Show Committee Meeting - Harold O'Reilly ‘s new house. 

9th Baton Rouge Area Gathering - dinner 6:00 p.m., meeting 7:00 p.m. - Cafe Americain, 7521 Jefferson Hwy, Baton Rouge 

11th Northshore Area Gathering - Abita Brew Pub  - 7:00 p.m  

13th 
Car Show Goodie Bag Prep Party - 4:00 p.m. - 546 Hickory Ave, Harahan, LA.   Come help us stuff the Lagnaipe Bags and registra-

tion packets for the show.  Dinner provided for workers. 

16th 
GENERAL MEETING 7:00 p.m. Note change of date!!  Meeting is a week early for car show. Sign up sheet for show volunteers and 

for dishes for Friday reception. 

19th 
20th Annual British Car Day Reception 6:00-9:00 p.m. @ Hampton Inn - Elmwood. Please come and help us welcome our out-of-

town guests! Food and soft drinks provided by BMCNO and it's members. 

20th 
20th Annual British Car Day! Delgado Comm. College, New Orleans. Registration 9 am – noon, Judging (popular choice) 12:30 – 

2:00 p.m., Awards 4:00 p.m. 

27th Lafayette Area Cruise - For more information, contact Dave Hayden at dandmhayden@cox.net 

  

April 

  

TBA Car Day Appreciation Party - More Info Soon 

13th Board of Directors Meeting 7:00 p.m. -  Location TBA 

17th 18th Annual “Brits on the Bay” Pensacola British Car Show. More info on Friday Convoy coming soon. 

20th Baton Rouge Area Gathering - dinner 6:00 p.m., meeting 7:00 p.m. - Cafe Americain, 7521 Jefferson Hwy, Baton Rouge 

22nd Northshore Area Gathering - Abita Brew Pub - 7:00 pm 

23rd 

Columbia St. Block Party, 5-10 p.m.  Covington, LA. A street party featuring all types of antique cars, including British cars. Four 
blocks of Columbia St. are closed for a car display. Most restaurants are open and live music at both ends of the street. Call Cliff 

Hughes 985- 845-8709 for info. 

24th Lafayette Area Cruise - For more information, contact Dave Hayden at dandmhayden@cox.net 

27th General membership meeting - 7:00 p.m. Italian Pie, 5650 Jefferson Hwy. 

  

May 

  

TBA BMCNO Crawfish Boil - More Info Soon 

11th Board of Directors meeting 

18th Baton Rouge Area Gathering - dinner 6:00 p.m., meeting 7:00 p.m. - Cafe Americain, 7521 Jefferson Hwy, Baton Rouge 

20th Northshore Area Gathering - Abita Brew Pub - 7:00 pm 

22nd Lafayette Area Cruise - For more information, contact Dave Hayden at dandmhayden@cox.net 

25th General membership meeting - 7:00 p.m. Italian Pie, 5650 Jefferson Hwy. 

28th 

Columbia St. Block Party, 5-10 p.m.  Covington, LA. A street party featuring all types of antique cars, including British cars. Four 
blocks of Columbia St. are closed for a car display. Most restaurants are open and live music at both ends of the street. Call Cliff 

Hughes 985- 845-8709 for info. 
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BMCNO - Proposed  2010 Agenda  

  

June 

  

15th Board of Directors Meeting 7:00 p.m. -  Location TBA 

22nd Baton Rouge Area Gathering - dinner 6:00 p.m., meeting 7:00 p.m. - Cafe Americain, 7521 Jefferson Hwy, Baton Rouge 

24th Northshore Area Gathering - Abita Brew Pub - 7:00 pm 

25th 
Columbia St. Block Party, 5-10 p.m.  Covington, LA. A street party featuring all types of antique cars, including British cars. Four 
blocks of Columbia St. are closed for a car display. Most restaurants are open and live music at both ends of the street. Call Cliff 

26th Lafayette Area Cruise - For more information, contact Dave Hayden at dandmhayden@cox.net 

29th General membership meeting - 7:00 p.m. Italian Pie, 5650 Jefferson Hwy. 

mailto:dandmhayden@cox.net
mailto:dandmhayden@cox.net
mailto:dandmhayden@cox.net
mailto:dandmhayden@cox.net
mailto:dandmhayden@cox.net
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We are looking for 

new material for pub-

lication.  

Please submit British 

car related copy, res-

toration articles,  pic-

tures, personal experi-

ences in your LBC, 

and items for sale.  

Copy should be for-

warded to the Editor 

by the 12h of the 

month preceding pub-

lication.  

Submit to: 

editor@bmcno.org 

Thanks, 

Ronnie Palmisano 

Editor 

Newsletter Contributions 
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20th Annual New Orleans British Car Day 

Schedule of Events 

 

DIRECTIONS TO SHOW SITE:  

Show site is the Soccer Field adjacent to Student Life Center near rear of campus of Delgado Commu-

nity College. Exit I-610 at Canal Blvd. Go south 1/2 mile to red light at Navarre St. Turn Left. Take Na-

varre 1/2 mile to Orleans Ave. Turn right on Orleans. Turn right into parking lot at sign. Trailer Park-

ing: on Navarre, turn right into parking lot to left of WYES-TV Studio just before Orleans Ave. Trailered 

cars MUST go back out to Navarre, right on Orleans and enter the field from the parking lot on Orleans 

Ave. 

HOST HOTEL 

Hampton Inn - Elmwood  
5150 Mounes St. 

Harahan, LA 70123 

504-733-5646 

 

Ask for special $99 "British Car Day" rate;  

the group code is "BMC". 

(special rate offer expires on 2/19/10) 
 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

New Orleans Restaurants.com  

New Orleans Official Tourism Website 

Louisiana Official Tourism Website 

Friday, March 19, 2010 

TIME EVENT LOCATION 

6:00pm - 9:00pm HOSPITALITY 

ROOM/RECEPTION 

Hampton Inn - Elmwood 

Saturday, March 20, 2010 

9:00am - 12:00pm REGISTRATION and LINEUP DELGADO COMMUNITY     

COLLEGE  

12:00pm - 3:00pm  SHOW TIME - cars MUST remain 

on the field until 3:00 p.m. 

  

12:30pm - 2:30pm JUDGING   

3:45pm 50/50 Raffle Drawing   

4:00pm AWARDS DELGADO COMMUNITY     

COLLEGE 

5:30pm - until Dinner (Dutch treat. Sign-up 

sheet at the registration desk) 

<MENU>  

Landry's Seafood Restaurant 

8000 Lakeshore Dr. 

New Orleans, LA 70124 

(504) 283-4733  

http://www.hamptoninn.com/en/hp/hotels/index.jhtml?ctyhocn=MSYELHX
http://www.neworleansrestaurants.com/restaurants.html
http://www.neworleansonline.com/
http://www.louisianatravel.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps/ms?hl=en&ie=UTF8&msa=0&msid=109827383646211361940.0004465ccbf30a3bbacb8&ll=29.995976,-90.10231&spn=0.163833,0.31723&z=12
http://maps.google.com/maps/ms?hl=en&ie=UTF8&msa=0&msid=109827383646211361940.0004465ccbf30a3bbacb8&ll=29.995976,-90.10231&spn=0.163833,0.31723&z=12
http://bmcno.org/Show09/LSH-Menu.pdf
http://maps.google.com/maps/ms?hl=en&ie=UTF8&msa=0&msid=109827383646211361940.0004465ccbf30a3bbacb8&ll=29.995976,-90.10231&spn=0.163833,0.31723&z=12


 

 

PAGE 11 MORRIS GAZETTE March 2010 

  2010 British Car Day Entry Form  



 

 

 March 2010 

 

February 28 - Middendorf’s Restaurant 

February 28 - EE Reynolds Rallye 

March 19 - 20th Annual  British Car Day Reception 

March 20 - 20th Annual British Car Day!  

 

POST OFFICE BOX 73213 

METAIRIE LA 70033 

Visit us on the Web 

www.bmcno.org 

The Morris Gazette 


